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June 13, 2017

Ms. Mary Phillips, Chief Technology Officer
West Contra Costa Unified School District
1108 Bissell Avenue

Richmond, California 94801-3135

Telephone: (510) 231-1123
Email: MPhillips@wccusd.net

Dear Mary:

This letter shall serve as a Grant Agreement between the California Emerging
Technology Fund (CETF) and the West Contra Costa County Unified School
District (WCCUSD) for CETF to award a grant of $25,000 to WCCUSD to
match and support implementation of the grants you received from Sprint to
increase home broadband access for WCCUSD students and their families.
CETF appreciates your leadership and the commitment by WCCUSD to
harness the power of computing technologies and high-speed Internet access
to help improve academic performance as part of a comprehensive set of
strategies to achieve education excellence. We value the partnership we have
had with WCCUSD to implement School2Home at DeJean Middle School
over the last 3 years. As you know, CETF is providing significant additional
funding to transition full responsibility for School2Home (or its functional
equivalencies) to WCCUSD and DeJean for the coming school year.

This $25,000 grant provides additional support for your following purposes:

e Assistance with implementation of the Sprint grants, including kicking off
your fundraising efforts and working with DeJean Middle School to
provide priority opportunities for DeJean families to receive Sprint
hotspots from the non-age-restricted grant.

e Distribution of information about other available affordable broadband
offers (given that there will not be enough Sprint devices to reach all
WCCUSD students from low-income households). CETF will designate
personnel to work with you to customize information for your use.

e Collaboration on collecting information and evaluating the impacts from
distribution of the Sprint hotspots and information about other
affordable offers to refine future efforts to promote broadband
adoption.

You may not use any CETF funds to carry on propaganda or otherwise
attempt to influence legislation within the meaning of the Code of Federal
Regulations, Internal Revenue Service, Department of the Treasury Section
53.4945(d)(1). :
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As a grantee, you shall not be covered by any CETF employer benefits,
workers’ compensation or other insurance policies. You shall indemnify and
hold harmless CETF, its present and future officers, directors, trustees,
employees and agents to the fullest extent by law for any and all claims,
liabilities, losses and expenses (including reasonable attorney’s fees) directly,
indirectly, wholly or partially arising from or in connection with any
negligent act or omission by you.

WCCUSD and CETF shall consult one another and coordinate any public
announcements about this agreement or release of any information about the
impacts and results of this grant.

All deliverables and products developed as a result of this agreement shall
become the shared intellectual property of WCCCUSD and CETF.

If this agreement is acceptable to you, please sign and return to CETF. We
look forward to continuing to work together to close the Digital Divide for
the students and families in West Contra Costa Unified School District.
Sincerely, , '

Sunne Wright McPeak

President and CEO

Accepted for the West Contra Costa Unified School District by:
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Mary Philli# Chief Technology Officer




